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481.
Ms S Rajbally (MF) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

Whether there are any initiatives to make provision for possible water shortages on a national level; if not, why not; if so, what are the relevant details?
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REPLY:

Yes, the adequate reconciliation of water requirements and water availability on a national level is an ongoing task which the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry performs in collaboration with local authorities and other role players.  The general approach to ensure that enough water can be timeously made available to cover growing water demands is contained in the National Water Resource Strategy (NWRS) which was published in September 2004. This document also presents basic reconciliation strategies for all the nineteen Water Management Areas in the country.

In the mean time, a so-called Internal Strategic Perspective (ISP) has also been prepared for each of the Water Management Areas. These Internal Strategic Perspectives update and expand somewhat on the water resource management and reconciliation strategies contained in the National Water Resource Strategy. The National Water Resource Strategy and the Internal Strategic Perspectives are public documents which can be obtained from my Department or viewed on its Internet website (www.dwaf.gov.za).

More detailed planning of water resource developments to meet growing water requirements in specific areas also take place on an ongoing basis. For example, my Department is currently again giving particular attention to the major urban centres of the country. Comprehensive studies are undertaken and strategic implementation decisions are made to ensure that water users are supplied at a reasonable and acceptable level of assurance.

However, that does not mean that there will always be an abundance of water.  The adequacy or assurance of supply has to be weighed up against the cost of making more water available.  South African urban users are generally supplied at a 2% risk that the water sources will not be able to meet the full requirement during serious drought events.
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Over the past five years or so, the Department has strongly promoted water use efficiency for all the user sectors.  This has resulted in reduced demand growth which in turn has extended the adequacy of water resources available to metropolitan areas. But, eventually, the systems that supply those areas will have to be augmented and my Department works to achieve that objective timeously and in the most beneficial way.  To this end, reconciliation strategies are being developed to ensure that the water balance situations are properly monitored; that the various stakeholders accept responsibility for investigating augmentation options and that the required implementation decisions are made in good time.

